CITY OF SOMERVILLE, MASSACHUSETTS
SCHOOL COMMITTEE

Monday, December 5, 2016 — Regular Meeting

7:00 p.m. - Board of Aldermen’s Chambers — City Hall
Members present: Ms. Palmer, Mr. White, Mr. Roix, Mr. Futrell, Mr. Green, Ms, Normand, and Ms. Pitone.
Members absent: Mayor Curtatone

L CALL TO ORDER

Chairman Carrie Normand called a Regular Meeting of the School Committee to order in the aldermanic chambers
at 7:03 p.m., with a moment of silence and a salute to the flag of the United States of America. Ms. Normand
asked for a roll call, the results of which are as follows: - Present — 7 —Palmer, White, Roix, Futrell, Green, and
Normand and Absent — 1 — Curtatone.

REPORT OF SUPERINTENDENT

Ms. Normand announced that, unless there were objections, the next item would be taken out of order. We
have lots of guests present tonight to present information related to Social Emotional Learning. The
PowerPoint presentation is included at the end of these minutes.

A. Presentations:

+ Sodial Emotional Learning

Presentations were made on various aspects of Social Learning programs by multiple parties. Mrs. Skipper
introduced the first presenters who are really the key people regarding Social Emotional Learning — Student
Services Director Richard Melillo and Health and Physical Education Supervisor Steve Simolaris. These
presentations included the following:

» Rich Melillo and Steve Simolaris — overview of programming including Second Step

Chad Mazza and Julia Monroe — Winter Hill Community School — Responsive Classroom
Les Lartey — West Somerville Neighberhood School — Responsive Classroom
Jill Geiser and Barbara Strelt — Healey School — Positive Behavioral Interventions and Supports
Rich Melillo, Damen Kelton, Karen Murdock and Les Lartey — Student Support Teams
Following the presentations, discussion and a question and answer session ensued. Topics included:

The School Committee meeting was recessed at 8:30 p.m. so members could thank presenters
The School Committee meeting resumed at 8:30 p.m.

II. STUDENT ADVISORY COUNCIL
Ms. Normand reported that many items have been taken out of order this evening and thank Student
Representative, Dessources Domond, for his patience in waiting to give his report. For those who do not know
Dessources, Ms. Normand explained that he is one who leads by example and one of Somerville's finest.
Dessources provided a report on the following:
« The High School’s School Lunch Reform Committee which is working with Food Service to improve food
options in the cafeteria. Thanks to Mr. Oteri and members of the Student Council for facilitating this.
* Reported on Mr. Dua’s “Big 32" program, which includes various physical activities and provides
prizes/rewards. Posters are up at the High School promoting this initiative.
+ The Somerville High School Trivia Team has qualified again, placing second in the Greater Boston area,
which is a great accomplishment. Dessources is, actually, part of the team!

III. APPROVAL OF MINUTES

A. November 21, 2016 Regular Minutes
MOTION: Mr. Roix made a motion, seconded by Mr. Green, to approve the minutes.
The motion was approved via voice vote.

IV. REPORT OF SUBCOMMITTEE

A. School Committee Meeting for Personnel: Oct. 26 (Ms. Pitone)
The School Coemmittee met in a Personnel meeting of the whole in the conference room at 8 Bonair Street.

In attendance: Dan Futrell, Andre Green, Carrie Normand, Lee Palmer, Laura Pitone, Steve Roix, Mary Skipper



Order of Business 2 November 21, 2016

The purpose of this meeting was to discuss and agree on the timeline and scope of the 2016 Superintendent
Evaluation. The Chair, Carrie Normand called the meeting to order and communicated the Vice Chair, Laura
Pitone, would be leading the Superintendent Evaluation process.

The scope of traditional SPS Superintendent Evaluation, last executed end of year 2014, was reviewed. The
evaluation consists of commentary and rating for the four standards defined by the Massachusetts Department
of Elementary Education {(which are Instructional Leadership, Management & Operations, Family and
Community Engagement, and Professional Culture) and the district goals. The evaluation process traditionally
includes completion of a Superintendent self-evaluation and staff evaluations (compiled for categories of staff)
which are shared with the SC and followed by individual SC evaluations that are compiled into the final
evaluation presented to the public. The three groups of staff are Cabinet Members, Principals and Select
Administrators. Superintendent Skipper suggested and the members agreed upon the inclusion of the President
of the STA with Select Administrators.

Although the current Superintendent has been in her position since July 2015 (one year, four months), the
goals were only adopted late Spring of 2016. It was deemed too early to evaluate the goals, but several
members were uncomfortable with delaying the evaluation completely until Spring 2016 (at which point the
Superintendent would be working for the district for two years.) A compromise was proposed and agreed
upon; a modified evaluation which would include a full evaluation of the four standards (ratings and comments)
and commentary on goal progress for School Committee Members and Cabinet Members only (those who felt
comfortable commenting on the goals.)

Tentative plans for a full evaluation in Spring 2017, which would include district goals, was proposed and will
be confirmed at the start of 2017. Reconsidering the Superintendent Evaluation timing in the future was
discussed, in an effort to best align with goal adoption and the school improvement process. Historically the
evaluation has been at the end of the year, possibly to align with new SC member start date of January.

The following timeline was presented, a motion to approve the timeline made by Carrie Normand, 2nd by Steve
Roix, and passed unanimously.

Superintendent of Schools Evaluation Timeline 2016

QOctober 26th Superintendent of Schools Evaluation documents shared with the SC

Qctober 27th Superintendent of Schools Evaluation documents forwarded to Principals,
Supervisors/Directors, STA President and Central Office Administrators.

November 10th | Principals, Supervisors/Directors, STA President and Cabinet are due to Patti
Marques.

November 17th | Summaries of Superintendent of Schools Evaluation by Principals,
Supervisors/Directors, STA President and Central Office Administraters and
Superintendent of Schools Self Evaluation in School Committee Packet of November
21, 2016,

December 1st | School Committee Evaluations of the Superintendent of Schools due to Ms. Pitone.

December 8th | Composite out of SC Members and Superintendent,

December 14th | Meeting of the School Committee for Personnel to review the Evaluation with the
Superintendent of Schools.

December 21st | Special Meeting for Executive session

A motion was made by Carrie Normand to move forward with end of 2016 Superintendent Evaluation consisting
of the evaluation of the four standards and only commentary on district goals. This motion was 2nd by Laura
Pitone and passed unanimously.

Steve Roix moved to adjourn at 9:06, 2nd by Carrie Normand, and passed unanimously.
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Mr. Green made a motion, seconded by Mr, Futrell, to approve the following resolution in support of our
immigrant community:

Resolution in Support of Qur Immigrant Community

WHEREAS, recent national political events have caused some to question whether the United States is still
committed to being a welcoming home for immigrants, and

WHEREAS, Somerville's status as a “Sanctuary City” has been the subject of threats from the presumptive next
President of the United States

WHEREAS, Somerville Public Schools is a multicultural school community dedicated to the realization of the full
intellectual, physical, social, and emotional potential of all students, and

WHEREAS, that dedication entails a commitment to the education of all our students, regardless of immigration
or citizenship status, and

WHEREAS, we believe that the diversity of our schools and our community is a strength, not a weakness, and

WHEREAS, that commitment has led to over 15 years of consistent educational improvement for all the
students in the district, and

WHEREAS, abandoning that commitment because of external political pressure would not only betray our
friends and neighbors, it would violate our sense of what it means to be Somervillians and Americans, therefore

BE IT RESOLVED THAT, the Somerville School Committee reaffirms our support of Somerville's status as a
Sanctuary City, and

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that the Committee rejects any attempts by any individuals, groups, organizations
and government bodies to denigrate, harass or oppress any resident based on their national origin or
immigration status, and

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that the Committee continues to work with the Superintendent to develop plans to
shield our students from such denigration, harassment and oppression within our schools and

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that the Committee commits to fight any attempt to reduce funding or the
provision of services to the District or any of its students due to immigration status with every reasonable tool
at our disposal, and

THAT: a copy of this resolution be delivered to the Governor, Attorney General, and the Somerville state and
local legislative delegations and otherwise widely distributed.

Following the reading, discussion ensued relative to:

Resolution is well written and members were thankful for it being brought before them for approval
translation and distribution

the development of a Value Statement by the School Committee

Community-based conversations as well as the RIDES and By All Means programs

Distribution at various upcoming city events

Following the discussion, the motion to approve was passed via voice vote.

B. Field Trips (recommended action: approval)

Jan. 12, 2017 Next Wave/Full Circle students to Pat’s Peak Mountain. Transportation via
school van with a cost of $25.00 perstudent.
Feb. 9, 2017 Next Wave/Full Circle students to Pat’s Peak Mountain. Transportation via

school van with a cost of $25.00 per student.

MOTION: Mr. Futrell made a motion, seconded by Mr. Green, to waive the reading of the field trips and
approve.
The motion was approved via voice vote.

C. Acceptance of Donation (recommended action: approval)
The Superintendent recommends the acceptance, with gratitude, of the following donation:
Donation Donor City, State Value Program donated to
Monetary Julie Engel and the Motris | Somerville, MA | $5,000.00 SFLC Playgroups
S. & Florence H. Bender
Foundation, Inc.
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MOTION: Ms. Pitone made a motion, seconded by Mr. Green, to accept the donation with extreme gratitude.
The motion was approved via voice vote.

VIII. ITEMS FROM BOARD MEMBERS

Mr, Futrell

1. Recently attended a School Council meeting at AFA and there was discussion relative to delivery of report
cards and conference times, Many feel there is not enough time allotted for every student’s
parent/guardian to have a chance to meet. The is something to think about. “Every kid gets time with
teacher.”

Mr. Roix

1. There is a Building Committee meeting on Monday night at 5:30 p.m. and another on December 20, also at
5:30 p.m. — both at Somerville High School. These are the last two meetings before the submission of the
schematic design to the MSBA,

2. Mr. Roix requested that consideration be given to holding the two subcommittee meetings scheduled for
December 12 somewhere at the High School to make it easier for membetrs to attend both meetings.

Ms. Marques informed members that she had already booked the Culinary Arts classroom for the
subcommittee meetings that evening.

Ms. Palmer

1. Requested information regarding CORI requests for volunteers and clarity on the ID requirements,

2. Also requested information regarding families who receive a scholarship for After School, but were required
to pay tuition untit they learned whether they were eligible for a scholarship, Ms. Palmer would like to
know about refunding the money they had to pay while the scholarship decision was pending.

3. Requested an update on Recycling in our schools

Mrs. Skipper responded that the CORI issue will be referred to a future Rules meeting for examination. We are

unsure of the ruling regarding international passports.

Dr. McKay is looking intc the scholarship issue.

The recycling item will be discussed at the next Finance and Facilities meeting. We are 100% committed to

increasing recycling.

Ms. Pitone

1. Reminded members that about the December 14 Personnel Meeting.

2. Announced that AFA Crafts Fair on Friday, December 9 at 6:30 p.m.

President White

1. Reminded members that following approval by the MSBA, the building project then goes to the Board of
Aldermen for a bond vote.

Ms. Normand

1. The Ward Six election takes place tomorrow. There is one candidate — Paula O’Sullivan. Please get out
and votel

Mrs. Skipper asked for a point of clarification regarding the resolution. We should send now to elected officials

and that other distribution will be determined later; is that correct? It is.

IX. ADJOURNMENT

The meeting was adjourned at ;23 p.m. via voice vote,

RELATED DOCUMENTS:

Agenda

Minutes of November 21, 2016 for approval

The draft resolution in support of the immigrant community
Two (2) Overnight Field Trip forms for approval

One (1) Donation Acceptance form

Two (2) Condolence letters

Two (2) donation thank you letters
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